






Memorandum 
To: Donna Silva 

From: Liisa Behrends 

Date: 3/14/2014 

Re: Red Light Camera Analysis 

Prior to installing the red light cameras, the City received red light citation revenue from 
tickets written by CHP and City Police.  Historically, the revenues have been: 

2011 Total 2012 Total 2013 Total 
           

51,820  
           

48,322  
           

45,706  
 

In addition to the citation revenue above, the 2012 revenues and expenses attributable to 
the cameras were: 

2013 Red Light Citation Revenue 
       

189,571  

     Ongoing Expenses: 
   

Redflex Payments 
  

       
134,710  

M. Fontes 
   

         
42,827  

Motor Officers (additional support) 
            

7,960  

Travel - Redflex Training (Phoenix) 
            

2,336  

     One Time or Periodic Expenses: 
  

McGuire-Pacific Constructors 
 

            
2,500  

Laptop & printer 
  

            
1,872  

     
Total Expenses 

  

       
192,205  

 



  March 14, 2014 

C:\Users\mcuppy\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Outlook\8QAJVUSN\Red Light Camera Analysis.doc  2 

As described on page 2 of the RCPD Red Light Photo Enforcement Program Update, the 
first year of revenues are not a full representation of the citation revenue due to the 
numerous delays in the collection of the fine.   

Based on the 4,371 approved citations issued in 2012 the maximum revenue to the City 
would be $642,537 or approximately $147 per ticket.  According to County Court staff, 
approximately 50% of all citations remain unpaid and of the remainder 50% are paid over 
approximately 10 months via a payment plan.  While they do believe the pay rate of the 
red light citations is higher than 50% their system does not have the capability to isolate 
down to a specific citation.  Using the pay logic provided by the County Court staff to our 
2012 data, our projected distribution would have been $166,801 or $22,770 less than 
actual.  This supports the belief that more than 50% of the citations are paid. 

With the cameras now one year old, County Court staff expect the number of citations to 
decline slightly and then hold relatively steady, based on experience with cameras in 
neighboring jurisdictions.  Allowing for some reduction in citations to 4,000 and a 60% 
pay rate, we would project revenues of $352,800 for 2014.  If we use December’s revenue 
of just over $35,000 our projection would be $420,000.  
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